Meeting with Sam 2/13/2013 10-11am
We were supposed to have a meeting with Heather, but she forgot that we had set 10am as a weekly meeting time (I learned this when I saw her later in the day).  
Sam and I talked about the discussions I would host between workshops.  We were hoping to do this during a weekend over brunch, but realized this weekend didn’t work because it’s hell week and plenary and next weekend also doesn’t work because we’ll be at the posse plus retreat.  The following weekend is the second workshop, so it looks like the discussion will have to be held on a weeknight.  We talk about the email I should send out, including logistical details (time) and also questions about prompts to discuss.   Sam suggested I suggest only a few times, and that I pick the two most popular if the group is split.  We talk about what questions would be good to include as a spring board for discussion.  We really want the students input, but know people don’t really like filling out online surveys and that if the questions are too broad, people won’t be able to think of answers.    
After discussing the email for SJTP participants, we talk about emailing other faculty and staff to invite them to host workshops at the next workshop.  We had come up with a list of names at the last meeting and talked a little more about potential topics of the workshop we thought those people might be interested in doing.  We split up the list of people we planned on contacting.
We debriefed a little more about the discussions from last Saturday’s workshop.  I mentioned I noticed one participant in the group tended to talk about how little others knew about social justice and how she had to teach them.  I said this made me feel a little uncomfortable, because this is something I used to do and am currently trying to move away from.  Sam and I talked about how this is almost like a stage of social justice training that many people go through: when you start to see all the injustices in the world that you didn’t before you want to do something about it, you want others to know.  But we don’t always go about that in the best way, we often tend to distance ourselves from and look down on those who we view as less socially justice minded.  
I also brought up an idea that I had, but don’t think there is necessarily time for.  I was thinking it would be good to do a workshop specifically for white students on campus about what whiteness means and is.  Although part of me thinks it would be really beneficial to get white students together, it also makes me nervous to have some sort of “whites only” workshop, and I’m not sure I would be the best person to facilitate it.  Stephanie talked about a previous experience she had at another school were they had some sort of group that met weekly to discuss what it meant to be white and said she hopes BMC works toward that.  We again discussed our concern with putting the comfort of the dominant group over the safety of the subordinate group (i.e.: making the priority changing conversations around race to make white people feel comfortable rather than making sure people of color feel safe in that space).
Somehow the conversation shift to crying and how crying is even a raced thing.  She talked about a friend who does spoken word (I believe) and one part of one of her pieces is “your white woman tears do nothing for me,” which is not intended to be a dig at crying, but how sometimes white people feel sad and guilty, but don’t actually do anything past that.  It’s okay to cry, but either talk through your tears or realize that you need some time to calm down and have a conversation.

Meeting with Sam 2/14/2013 9:45-10:45
The first half of this meeting was very logistical.  We talked a little more about the emails we need to send out and drafted some specifics.  
We also talked about work I could do today and tomorrow to make sure I fill my 5 hours, which reminded me to tell Sam about the meeting I had with one of BMCs placement coordinators, in which she suggested part of my placement could be interviewing people in multicultural offices at other schools (like the Trico, or also schools in Philly) on weeks that I don’t have a lot of assignments.  We created a list of people Sam already knows that I might want to contact and potentially interview about their job.
For this week, we decided with my remaining time, I should do research on other schools that offer diversity leadership positions for students.  (I don’t think that’s the best way to phrase it, but that’s what comes to mind).  For example, Bryn Mawr has CDAs (community diversity assistants).  What do other schools have: dorm positions? Jobs? One of my responsibilities in my placement is reimagining the CDA role at Bryn Mawr and Sam thinks it’s good to look at other schools to get an idea of best practice.  We also talk about research generally becoming part of my placement which reminds me to ask Sam if she has any recommended reading for my thesis, which is about the benefits of racial integration in k-12 schools.  We talk about my thesis for a little and the relation to the work I’m doing with her.  We just had our CDA group meeting before my one-on-one meeting with her and in the CDA meeting it was brought up that a lot of students have questions and also frustrations about the number of international students at Bryn Mawr.  Someone shared a conversation she had with someone when the person asked, with genuine curiosity, if there was a “point” to so many international students.  This relates to my thesis because people will generally say diversity is good, but if you question them more about it, they have a hard time explaining why and also sometimes say something negative about a population different from them in some way (race/ethnicity, gender, sexuality, etc).
One thing I’ve noticed Sam do which I find really interesting is that she thinks out loud a lot and corrects herself in the moment.  For example, in a past CDA meeting she called herself “crazy” then said something like “When did that word come back into my vocabulary? That’s offensive.”  During the first SJTP meeting she may a comment about a timeshare and said “oh, wow that’s a very classed reference”.  I’m not sure if she does this because she tends to generally think out loud, or if she intentionally does it to show her thought process to others, but I generally appreciate these moments for a couple reasons.  Sometimes I’ll notice she says something a little off and that always creates a moment of slight uncomfortability (not very often, but we all mess up sometimes), and her correcting makes me feel better, but also sometimes she’ll say something I don’t realize could be offensive (i.e.: using the word “crazy”) and it makes me think more carefully about what I say.

Emails 2/15/2013 12-1pm
Friday after noon I sent out the emails Sam and I had discussed the last during the last two meetings. The email to the SJTP participants was already pretty much drafted, but I had to look at my schedule and figure out what days/times would work best for me.  Here is a copy of the email, with some details remove (because this could publicly be accessed through serendip):
“Hello SJTP Participants!
As I said in the first workshop, we are hoping to add a little more continuity to SJTP by having informal discussions in between the workshops.  We were hoping we could do this over brunch on a weekend, but unfortunately the weekends between now and the next workshop aren't going to work (this weekend is Hell Week/Plenary, and next weekend Stephanie, Hallie and I will be at the posse plus retreat...I assume some of you will be there as well).    Anyway, the survey below has two purposes: 1. to plan what weeknight would work best for an informal discussion.  I'm willing to host two sessions, so if people definitely can't make it one night, they will hopefully be able to come the other session; 2. To ask some questions that we can use for a starting point in our discussions.  Don't feel pressure to write a novel, but a sentence or two in response to each question would be super helpful.  I want to base the conversation about what you all want to talk about, not just what I think is a good idea.  Here's the link: -.  Please fill this survey out ASAP, as we could be meeting at early as Tuesday!

Just a few reminders on your "homework" from the last workshop and a shameless CDA plus:
1. Bring a friend or two to the next workshop.
2. Remember to disrupt something you observe, hear, or notice, either from others or even from yourself.
3. Also, the CDAs will all be hosting a dorm tea in the last week of February and the topic is privilege.  I think your presence at these teas would be really valuable! A sign will be posted in the campus center this upcoming week with the tea schedules and also prompting questions about privilege that people can respond to anonymously, or not, with sticky notes.  Be sure to check that out!”
I also sent emails to students and faculty we hope will participate at the next workshop.  This was a little tricky because we had a draft of the important details, but also wanted to personalize the email.  I thought it was very obvious when the email switched between my voice (the personal outreach) and the drafted email (the logistical information), but hope that no one receiving the emails felt they were overly impersonal.

Research 2/16/2013 2:00-3:15pm
I decided to start with the trico in exploring what student positions Hford and Swat might have that is similar to a CDA.  I realized immediately that it’s hard to search for something when you don’t know what you’re looking for.  Searching on the schools’ websites with the keyword “diversity” brought back a ton of hits, but not necessarily about student positions. I thought I had heard something about a “PAF” at Hford and looked at up.  I found some information, but not a ton: “Peer Awareness Facilitators, in addition to being members of the Customs Team, are pairs of upper-class students who work with each first-year hall to foster dialog about issues that are important to college students. Ten dialogues take place throughout the course of the year and include topics such as Alcohol and Drugs, Gender, Class, Sexual Health and Practices, Race Relations, Body Image, Sexual Identity and Orientation, Sexual Misconduct, Religion, and Ableism. PAFs also function as off-hall resources for the first-year students and typically help students get in-touch with the many student life offices available.” (http://www.haverford.edu/customs/apply/apply.php).  I emailed the head PAFs with questions took some notes to bring back to Sam for our next meeting. 

I couldn’t find a specific role similar to PAF or CDA at Swat, but, again, it’s hard to search when you don’t know what you’re looking for. I found the link for the Office of Multicultural affairs, which linked me to student affinity groups, and a few other things, but didn’t quite find what I was looking for.

Poster 2/17/2013 11:00-11:30am
Part of my placement is expanding my CDA role.  Last semester we had trouble advertising our teas, so I met with another CDA to create a poster to hang in the campus center.  This poster advertises our next dorm tea and asks prompting questions about privilege.  There will be sticky notes by the poster, and we are hoping people will respond to our questions, which are: 1. Is Bryn Mawr a place for upper class white women? Does this question make you uncomfortable? 2. What have you learned about your own privilege since coming to Bryn Mawr? 3. How does your privilege manifest itself in different places on campus? 4.  What are you aware of your privilege and what do you do with it?  Is it enough to acknowledge or should you do more?
We had generated these questions at the last CDA meeting and the last one was interesting because Kim, the other CDA I was working on the poster with, and I interpreted it differently.  I thought it was saying is the action of acknowledging your privilege a sufficient response, and she thought it was saying do you have enough privilege to be able to recognize it.  It was just a reminder of how tricky/difficult communication can be and how even when we hear/read the same thing, we interpret it differently.




